
MUÑOZ FAMILY IN THE U.S. 

hysterectomy.  Before my third (and last) radiation treatment for uterine cancer, Royce be-
gan to have serious problems.  Two different trips to the emergency room along with visits 
to two urologists revealed bladder cancer.  The GOOD NEWS is that in both of our cases, 
the cancers were of the lowest grade and hadn't spread to other organs. WE PRAISE 
GOD FOR THAT! Royce will begin 6 weeks of treatment next week, followed by regular 
check-ups.  Please continue to pray! 

CANCER AND PEACE (for both of us!) 

"Cancer" isn't a word you want to hear after a doctor's exam.  And it 
feels strange to walk up to the building that says "cancer center" for 
the first time, knowing that YOU are the patient!  Then there's the an-
ticipation of that follow-up visit, when the doctor tells you the results 
of the biopsy.  But it's so reassuring to feel God's "peace that passes 
all understanding" in the midst of it all.  What a privilege we have as 
believers in the Lord Jesus Christ, the Prince of Peace!   
 

THANKS SO MUCH TO ALL OF YOU WHO HAVE PRAYED!  I (Sue) 
am feeling great and back to normal activity and ministries after the 

Antonio is now officially a part of the 
pastoral team at Redeemer Community 
Church in Katy, in order to start a Span-
ish congregation.   
 

Royce and I hope to help in raising up 
this new church plant. Please pray that 
God will give us contacts among the 
thousands of Hispanics that surround 
the church! Only He can give them a 
hunger for Himself and a desire to study 

It's been great to have Antonio and Becky and 
the two girls living with us during these busy 
weeks of doctors’ visits and surgeries.  Three-
year old Susie keeps our minds off of "illness", 
with her constant activity and cartwheels and 
chatter!  We're asking God to supply perma-
nent housing for them and the right 
school for 12-year old Jessica.  All of our kids 
have helped-out in so many ways.  It's such a 
blessing to have Michele, Becky, Lynette and 
their families living close-by! 

His Word. We are 
already “on the 
lookout” for those 
to whom God 
might be leading 
us. 
 



Thank-you so much for your interest in 
God's work in Katy, Texas!  Your prayers 
are an invaluable part of what God is do-
ing here! 

We’re excited and hopeful about what 
lies ahead! 

Royce & Sue 
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Celebrating birthdays is an important 
part of the ladies' Spanish Bible Study 
that meets at our house on Wednes-
day afternoons. We're now in chapter 4 
of Romans, and the ladies have memo-
rized several verses from all four chap-
ters.  They come from Peru, Mexico, 
Cuba, El Salvador, and the United 
States.  Some are new believers, and 
others come from churches where they 
haven't received good doctrine.  They're 
hungry to learn the Word and grow 
spiritually.  It's fun to teach them! 

Teaching the young people's Sunday 
School class at church is a challenge, 
since some of them are more comfort-
able in Spanish, while others have 
learned to read only in English, so we 
have to use both English and Spanish 
Bibles.  Both Royce and I trust God to 
give us wisdom as to how to best 
meet their spiritual needs! 

 

BIBLE STUDIES 

THANK YOU! 

Making multi-cultural friendships in 
Katy (Royce, Hassan and Larry) 


